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China Trip 2017 
The Upper School 
students spent a week 
in various locations 
around China. The 
smiles and stories of 
experiences that they 
brought back with 
them will continue to 
develop over the 
coming weeks, but we 
hope that there were 
many great memories 
from this trip. Some 
photos are posted on 
the bottom of the 
newsletter, and others 
can be found here: 
https:// hz.scis-his.net/node/6418  .  Great thanks to the teachers and chaperones for their 
supervision, support, and encouragement along the week. We appreciate their tireless 
energy and interaction with the students.  We have asked students to fill out a China Tr ip 
feedback form to ensure that we can provide the best experience possible.  

China Trip Photography Contest   
Students who took photos on the China Trip can submit them to the HIS China Trip 
Photo Contest by Friday, May 19. Students can enter one photo in each category, but 
must title it and place it in the correct location for judging purposes. 1 first prize and 
2nd prize will be chosen from the High School and Middle School divisions for each 
category. These photos will be displayed following the trip.  
 
Dragon Run , May 20 
If you missed it, y ou can still register for the 
run , using the QR code, minus the t -
shirt .  We raised over 30, 000 RMB for the 
Library Project and Carnations School. and 
are getting very excited about the day. We 
are pleased to be working with Indochine , 
Forever New, Element Fresh and Outback 
Steak house as our major sponsors this year.  
 
Dragon Run Bag/T -Shirt Collection  
 All registered runners for  this yearõs HIS 
Dragon Run and Fun Run can collect their 
bags, with t-shirts, race number/timing chip, 
food and drink vouchers, on Thursday and 
Friday mornings (7.00-8.00am) and 
afternoons (2.30-4.15pm) in the school 
Auditorium. Bags can also be collected on 
race day morning from 7.00-7.45am. 
 
The Dragon Run Committee is looking for volunteers  for handing out race bags, water, 

Upcoming Events 
May 16 

¶ University of Arizona Visit 
May 19 

¶ Career Week Presentation 
May 20 

¶ HIS Dragon Run 
May 22-26 

¶ High School Design Week 

¶ Career Week Presentations 

¶ Grade 12 China Trip  
May 30 

¶ Dragon Boat Festival ð No 
School 

June 1  

¶ Grade 5 Transition Parent 
Evening 

June 2 

¶ Grade 5 Transition Day 
June 3 

¶ High School Prom 
June 8 

¶ Commencement Ceremony 
June 17 

¶ MS Spring Formal 

School Lunch  
Please find the lunch menu for the coming 

week at: 
HIS Cafeteria Menu  

May 2017 
http://hz.scis -

his.net/sites/default/files/%28pdf%29%2005.08 -
05.12%20HIS%20menu%20posting.pdf  

College Compass 
https://hz.scis-his.net/node/6365  
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or supporting the run. You can access the volunteer signup form by using your HIS 
account username and passcode here or contact Ms. Koenig (jkoenig@his-china.org_ 
https://scishis.sharepoint.com/sites/hisupperschoolfaculty/_layouts/15/guestaccess.
aspx?guestaccesstoken=izslffS9R3z%2bqgq6Q2QB5kRHsJesgiCYH0pvSkonCyI%3d&d
ocid=2_166611c45dd5d40a884e5bf7cd6654e43&rev=1 
 
 Raffle Tickets  
There are two raffle tickets 
available: Gourmet items or 
Hotel Accommodation. 
Please buy a raffle ticket for 
10 rmb each day between 
7:30 ð 8:00 or from 2:15 ð 3:30 
pm at the courtyard.  
 
    
SUZ MUN Conference  
On Saturday, several 
students and teachers woke 
up early, put on their suits, 

and boarded the 
bus to Suzhou, 
in order to 
debate the 
merits of 
international 
involvement. 
The Suzhou 
MUN conference 
was an exciting 
and fast-paced 
one, made 
especially 
difficult  by the 
fact that 
students had just 
returned from 
China Trips the 
evening before.  
 
 Academic 
Updates 
NWEA Exams 
Students in grades 6-9 will complete NWEA exams this week. These exams are 
designed to provide data points and demonstrate growth or areas for improvement. 
For more information about the NWEA Measure of Academic Progress, please see this 
link: https://www.nwea.org/assessments/resources -for -parents/  . If students are 
absent for any of these exams, the make-up exams will take place from Thursday, May 
18 
Grade 5 Transition Information  
Parents of Grade 5 students are cordially invited to attend a Parent Transition Evening on Thursday, June 1st at 6:00 pm. 
We will meet in the school Auditorium, where you will be introduced to your child's Advisor and subject teachers. You 

Contact Information  
Please note the following contacts 

for the Upper School staff. 

 

Ms. Jessamine Koenig, Upper 

School Principal, IBDP 

Coordinator 

jkoenig@his-china.org   

 

Ms. Patricia  Long, Upper School 

Vice Principal, IMYC Coordinator 

plong@his-china.org  

 

Ms. Carmen Rioux-Bailey 

HIS Student Support Services 

Coordinator  

criouxb@his-china.org  

 

Ms. Debra Cantrell, Upper 

School Counselor (University 

Counselor, Wellness Program) 

dcantrell@his-china.org  

 

Mr. Zachary Brooks , HIS 

Activities and Athletics 
Coordinator 

zbrooks@his-china.org  

 

Mr. Karl Suits , HIS Technology 

Coordinator 

ksuits@his-china.org  

 

Alice Zhang, Upper School 

Secretary: hz-us-secretary@his-

china.org  

 

HIS Upper School phone 

number: 86-571-8669-0045  

 

HIS School Nurse: hz-

nurse@his.china.org 

  

HIS Transportation Secretary: 

hz-transportation@his-china.org
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will receive useful information about what to expect from your child during the coming months, and how school will 
become a very different and even more exciting place. We will also be inviting parents of the current Grade 6 in to share 
some wisdom about their experiences.  
 
IBDP Information  
Most of the Grade 12 students have completed their IBDP exams, with the exception of French A Literature. In the coming 
weeks, the students will be presenting a final review of their years at HIS and undergo some òLife After High Schooló 
sessions the week after they return from their China Trip .  
 
HS Design Week Preparation  
The grade 9 and 10 students are preparing for the HS Design Week, which will take place May 22-26. During this week, 
students will be off timetabled classes, but have the opportunity to design, evaluate, and display their creation to the HIS 
Community. Als o during that week, we will have daily Career Panel discussions presenting a variety of career  
experiences, educational focus, and opportunities for understanding. Parents will be invited to the unveiling of the 
projects on Friday, May 26 at 2 pm in the Auditorium.    
 
Grade 9 and 10 students taking part in the Design Week project are requesting community donations of gently used 
clothing that can be recycled and turned into a new fashion design. They would also like to access plastic bottles of all 
sizes for a design project. These items may be left at the box left near the library commons area. Thank you for your 
support of these student projects and requests.  
 
High School Prom  
Tickets for the 2017 HIS Prom go on sale Tuesday, May 16! Tickets are 150 rmb. Just a reminder: The prom theme is 
òHollywoodó ð and prizes will be awarded to best costume, dancer, and more. There will be lots of good dancing, music, 
door prizes, trivia and food. It will be held on June 3 rd at ABC Gallery. Time TBD. 
 
HIS Middle School Spring Formal will be held on Saturday, June 17. MS Spring Formal: HIS Performance Space. Tickets 
will be 50 rmb. They will go on sale soon. 
 
Uniform Information  
As the days grow warmer, it is helpful to remember some uniform guidelines. If students wear an outer jacket or 
sweatshirt, it should be of a solid color, not reflecting a logo or brand. It is preferred that outerwear be navy blue, grey or 
tan in color, and these garments should be removed when indoors. The use of light sweatshirts or hoodies (i.e. GAP or 
Abercrombie and Fitch sweatshirts) or sweaters that are not distributed by the uniform office are not acceptable during 
school hours. Shorts and skirts should be of an appropriate length.   
 
Notice to Families Leaving HIS  
If any families are planning to leave HIS after the end of this year, and are in need of letters of recommendation, please 
contact Ms. Alice Zhang to communicate needs and request letters from teachers. azhang@his-china.org  
 
Looking forward for University  
Ms. Rioux-Bailey has added information for students and parents to the new space on the HIS website. The new section is 
titled, College Compass, and can be found by clicking on the Upper School link.   
Please review the schedule and information for next yearõs university and admissions processes at the link here: 
https://scishis -my.sharepoint.com/personal/jkoenig_his -
china_org/_layouts/1 5/guestaccess.aspx?guestaccesstoken=6UoFzIxe4Uuhlx7it8KM1zD3si%2fEmjwOSzUvVXVEHVA
%3d&docid=1e6ebf526a604482294a8be3f1a5115f9&rev=1 Parents can access the link to see proposed deadlines for grade 
10 and 11 students to begin preparing for the SAT/ACT, comple ting enrollment information, and generally schedule their 
year accordingly. Please contact Ms. Rioux-Bailey for more information ( criouxbailey@his-china.org). 
Korean University Visit Opportunities  

mailto:azhang@his-china.org
https://hz.scis-his.net/node/6360
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https://scishis-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jkoenig_his-china_org/_layouts/15/guestaccess.aspx?guestaccesstoken=6UoFzIxe4Uuhlx7it8KM1zD3si%2fEmjwOSzUvVXVEHVA%3d&docid=1e6ebf526a604482294a8be3f1a5115f9&rev=1
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Several representatives from Seoul National University (South Korea) will be visiting Shanghai Singapore  International 
School (SSIS) to give a presentation to interested parents and students on May 19th and have asked that we open the event 
up to all interested students and parents.  
  
The presentation will  take place between 12.45pm to 1:45pm on Friday  May  19th on the 3rd floor  conference room. Bus 
pick up is available from  the train  station. 
  
In addition Sungkyunkwan  University will visit SSIS on May 23 rd at 10.00am on the 3rd floor Conference room. 
  
If any students and parents would like to attend, weõd be love to welcome them!   
Please ask them to fill in the sign up sheet at the link below:  
 http://online.ssis.asia/mh/index.php/511494/lang -en 

  
University Entrance Exams  
HIS students will have several  University Admissions Exam opportunities on our campus this a cademic year. The dates 
of the exams held at HIS for 2016-2017 are as follows: 

¶ ACT        June 10, 2017 (deadline for registration is May 5)  
 

Activities   
Sports  
The school website has a host of information regarding athletics. Under the Extra Curricular tab, you can find individual 
sport schedule information, days of practice, and information about  the coaches. The HIS Athletics page can be found 
here: https://hz.scis -his.net/node/6266    
 
Middle School Bas ketball  
Middle School Basketball is coached by Mr. David Young (boys) and Ms. Sonya Bob (girls) . The teams completed their 
CISSA tournament on Saturday, May 13. Congratulations to both teams for their participation.  Please see the website: 
http://hz.scis -his.net/node/6265   
 
PAFA News May 15  
Please make note of the upcoming events and information! 
- Saturday 20 May @ 8:00am-12:00pm, HIS Dragon Run (registration to run is closed but all are welcome to attend) If any 
parent can volunteer to help sell raffle tickets this week from 7:30-8:30am or 2:30-3:30pm at school please contact Hannah 
Payne to sign-up. 
- Friday 2 June @4:00pm-6:00pm, PAFA Talent Show (registration is closed but all are welcome to attend) If your child is 
registered for the show donõt forget to follow the link you received last week and fill out all information by Monday, 
May 15th (today) at 5pm.  If you have any questions contact Kristin Arditti at  kristinarditti@his -parent.org  
-Friday 9 June @ 11:00am - 2:00pm, PAFA End of Year Luncheon at Four Seasons.  Registration will open on the 22nd of 
May - more details coming soon! 
We hope to see you all soon! Have a great week! 
Kristin, Kathrine and Jiyeon  
China Trips photos from last week. More can be found on the HIS Website and the link for each trip.  
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